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Message from the Principal  
 
Dear Lord Byng Parents, Students and Community Members, 
 
Once again it was a very full week of teaching and learning here at the school. 
Highlights included our amazing choir students returning to school on Monday having successfully won three awards in 
the recent Kiwanis music competition. Special thanks for this incredible accomplishment go to Ms. Lisa Lan and the 
talented Byng student choir members!!! 
 
Have a great long weekend! 

Mr. Wilmann 

School News   

Highlights included the reopening of our fine arts performances to the public with the Byng Band Spring Concert on 
Wednesday setting the tone for new beginnings after so many years of closure!!  
Other key moments included a lively discussion at the staff meeting looking at the introduction of the New Indigenous 
Education Graduation requirement as well as a very full week of teaching and learning.  
Here is just a quick review of just some of the main events from the week:  
Student Engagement Through the Arts: “Spring’s New Beginnings”   
 
Special thanks to Dr. MacLennan and student teacher Mr. Chen from UBC for leading the reopening of our school to 
members of the public for fine arts performances. The concert was still limited to fifty percent capacity in the 
auditorium; however, the audience parents and students alike were over the moon to finally be able to part of a live 
performance once again.  
 
Opening remarks were made by Mr. Wilmann the principal who invited guests back into the building and made the 
Indigenous Acknowledgment.   
The evening began with a lively introduction by a Sax Quartet, The Saxmeisters who set the tone for a remarkable night 
of energy and passion!!!  

  
Figure 1 The Sax Quartet start the Spring Beginnings Concert in the newly renovated Byng auditorium.  
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Figure 2 Dr. MacLennan conducts the Jazz Band in the opening Spring Beginnings concert at Lord Byng Secondary School  
Student Engagement: Hands on Minds on Math Learning   
Learning about the immediate relevance of statistics in Ms. Sheppet’s Senior Statistics class students worked in groups 
to understand how questions and leading questions can influence outcomes of survey results.  
Choosing areas to investigate the hypothesis that:  

How you ask a question will influence the outcome of the results  
Students chose a variety of research topics to test out this idea.   
One group landed on the question of masks and whether reusable masks were better than disposable masks. Students 
will be presenting their findings this week in class.  
Stay posted for more to come!!!  
  

Figure 4 Timothy Lin and his research group research the merits 
of reusable vs disposable masks. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Student Engagement: Through Experiential Physical Education Learning  
With the Spring weather in the air students in Ms. Shandro’s PE 8 took to the grounds of the school to learning about 
outdoor survival and how to be safe while hiking or exploring the wilderness that surrounds our great city.  
Answering important questions about how to stay safe in the outdoors and what to bring on an outdoor backwoods 
adventure, students went on to solve puzzles and to successfully navigate the school grounds.  
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 Equipped with a compass and student challenge guide, teams of eager orienteers set out 
to solve the puzzles and to unscramble the codes that they were given by completing the 
orienteering challenges that they had been given.  
Among some of the questions students were asked:  

What can you do to avoid getting lost?  
What should you do if you get lost?  

What is one thing you learned?  
With the help of a training video to support their learning students set out for a morning of 
activity in the school grounds!  

https://www.northshorerescue.com/education/interactive-video  
 

  
  
Figure 6 Ava and Ava set out for their orienteering challenge  
   
Figure 7 In mid adventure Jessie, Jereni, and Sarah  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Student Engagement Spring Sports: Rugby is Back!!!  
The regular Rugby season started this week for both the Senior and Junior teams. The Seniors played a very close game 
against Kitsilano, leading 12-10 at half time. After falling to 24-12, Byng stormed back with a try and got close to the try 
line again when time expired. Final score 24-19.   
   
The Juniors open the season with a solid performance against the newly formed team from King George. Byng scored 6 
tries, with Jasper Kelly running in 3 of them. Fully marks to King George for playing a spirited game.   
  

https://www.northshorerescue.com/education/interactive-video
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Figure 8 Lord Byng Rugby Team playing King George Secondary 

School at home on Camosun Field-final score 4-2 to LB!!!  
  
Thanks everyone for another great week!!!  
  
Ministry of Education Student Learning Survey  
 
Dear Parents and Guardians/Caregivers: 

The Vancouver School District #39 is participating in the 2022 
Ministry of Education Electronic Anonymous Student Learning 

Survey Project in cooperation with all other school districts throughout the Province.  
 
Parents/Guardians/Caregivers and Students in Grades 10 and 12 can complete the online Anonymous Student Learning 
Surveys any time before 11:59 pm April 29th, 2022, providing immediate results to the school and the district.  
 
To complete the survey: 
 

1. Go to any computer that has an up-to-date internet browser access at home, work, or school. 
 
2. Go to www.bced.gov.bc.ca/sat_survey/access.htm   

 
3. Under the section Logon select: 

¶ District: 39 Vancouver School District 

¶ School: Lord Byng Secondary 

¶ Logon #: For student participants, the Logon # is their unique 9 (nine) digit Personal Education Number 
(PEN) 

¶ Parents may access the survey by the “Direct Access – no logon number required” 

¶ Language: the language of your choice 
 

4. Complete the survey by clicking on the appropriate circle to answer each question.  Move to the next set of 
questions by clicking on the right arrow in the bottom right corner of the screen. Click on the left arrow to 
navigate backwards. 
 

5. When you are finished the survey, you will get a message “Thank you for sharing your views” 
 

6. Once complete, your school will have the results immediately. 
 
Thank you for participating in this innovative project.  If you need more information or would like to see the results for 
the District or your school, consult with your school principal, Mr. Wilmann.  

COVID 19 Updates  

Please see the updated District Communicable Disease Prevention Plan click on link:  Vancouver School Board 

(vsb.bc.ca) 

Getting Started with Microsoft Teams & Passwords  

Please click on link HERE for instructions.   
 

http://www.bced.gov.bc.ca/sat_survey/access.htm
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/COVID-19/updates/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/COVID-19/updates/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/lord-byng/About-Us/Publications/Documents/Getting%20Started%20with%20Microsoft%20Teams%20Jan%207%202022.pdf
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School Parking Lot 

Dear Parents, 

Due to a serious safety issue, we are asking all parents to: 

¶ please do not park on Wallace Street 

¶ please do not drive through the staff parking lot 

¶ please do not use the drive through at the Lord Byng front  entrance 
If you need to drop off your child, please consider doing so a few blocks away. We appreciate your 
cooperation in making sure that the safety of your child is of the utmost importance to us. 
Thank you,  
Mr. Wilmann 

School Fees 

$ Pay a school fee now 
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/Student_Support/General_Resources/school-fees/Pages/OnlinePayment.aspx 
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/_layouts/vsbwww/arch/default/files/KEV-Translations/Chinese.pdf 

Cell Phone Usage During Class time 

This is a reminder that cell phones are not to be used during class time instruction.  Please respect the policy in your 
teacher’s classroom.  

PAC News  

Dear Byng families,  
 
PAC Meeting: Please join us for our upcoming PAC meeting next Wednesday, April 20th.  Zoom link below. These 
meetings are a great opportunity to get updates from our principal Mr. Wilmann and other Byng staff.  
 
Topic: PAC Meeting April 20, 2022 
Time: Apr 20, 2022 07:00 PM Vancouver 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86125376942?pwd=UytLNDl5MnRVR3hmN1A3TXBlR2pXdz09 
Meeting ID: 861 2537 6942 
Passcode: 830149 

Grad Bottle  Drive -  Volunteers Needed 

The grade 12 students will be holding a second Bottle Drive on Sunday April 24th from 10am to 2pm in the teacher’s 
parking lot. We will be accepting both plastic and glass bottles, juice boxes, aluminum cans and milk containers with a 
best before date after February 1, 2022. The grade 12 Grade committee is looking for 2-3 parents and 8 -10 grade 12 
students to assist with our Grad Bottle Drive on April 24th between 12:00pm and 2:30pm. If you are able to volunteer 
please contact kfindlay4@gmail.com or elena.bast@gmail.com . 
 
Many thanks to all Byng families for your generous support of Lord Byng Grad 2022! 
 
THANK YOU in advance for your support. 
 
For any other PAC related inquiries please email us at lordbyngschoolpac@gmail.com.  

https://vsb.schoolcashonline.com/
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/Student_Support/General_Resources/school-fees/Pages/OnlinePayment.aspx
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/_layouts/vsbwww/arch/default/files/KEV-Translations/Chinese.pdf
https://vsb.schoolcashonline.com/
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/Student_Support/General_Resources/school-fees/Pages/OnlinePayment.aspx
http://www.vsb.bc.ca/_layouts/vsbwww/arch/default/files/KEV-Translations/Chinese.pdf
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86125376942?pwd=UytLNDl5MnRVR3hmN1A3TXBlR2pXdz09
mailto:kfindlay4@gmail.com
mailto:elena.bast@gmail.com
mailto:lordbyngschoolpac@gmail.com
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Students Not Returning to Byng Sept 2022  

If you are not planning to return to Lord Byng in September 2022, please click HERE and return the completed form to 
the school office ASAP!   

Byng Project 3B Fundraising for Ukraine  

Innocent Ukrainian civilians have been suffering since Russia declared war on their country. Ukrainian officials estimate 

that there have been over 15,000 deaths. The number of injuries, deaths, and destruction are on the rise. What can we 

do to help? Byng Project 3B has come up with initiatives to raise funds for Ukrainians through UNICEF Canada. Our 

projects include bottle drives, walkathons, inter-school badminton and chess tournaments, arts and crafts workshops, 

and direct appeal fundraisers. We are seeking more team members and participants to maximize our impact. If you are 

interested, please contact Ms. Smith in the counseling office or Ms. Janet Chung at 778 772 2084 or at 

jlchung@vsb.bc.ca to join this great cause! We look forward to working with you and helping the people of Ukraine.  

School Service Hours  

Volunteer hours for in-school related activities are due in the school office by Thursday, May 5th.  This is only for 
volunteer hours at Lord Byng not outside volunteering.   Please fill out page 34 of the student agenda book and return 
the completed sheet to the school office.  Please ensure that teacher/sponsor signature is included, description of 
volunteer work and hours are tallied.  Due date is Thursday, May 5th.   

Immunization Forms  

This is a reminder to grade 9 and 10 students who received an immunization consent form. Please return the form to the 
school office ASAP!   

Literacy Assessment 12 - April 26th-29th 

The January Grade 12 Literacy Assessment has been rescheduled for the week of April 25th. 
All Grade 12 students have been assigned a morning session starting on Tuesday, April 26, 2022. 
As this is a graduation requirement, we ask that students make every effort to complete the assessment during their 
assigned Day/Time. We are offering the exam in the morning only. We are not able to accommodate changes.  
All assessments will take place in the library, please arrive by 8:20 am to sign in. This assessment will be completed on 
school computers. 
Students are scheduled by their last name. Please see the schedule below to find your exam time. 
A-G – Tuesday, April 26 @ 8:30 am 
H-L – Wednesday April 27 @ 8:30am 
M-S – Thursday, April 28 @ 8:30am 
T-Z – Friday, April 29 @ 8:30am 

Grad Commencement Ceremony and Dinner Dance Information  

Commencement Ceremony and Dinner Dance information (see below)  
Calendar of events for the Graduating Class of 2022.pdf 

Grad Fundraising Appeal Letter 2022  

Please click HERE for the Grad fundraising appeal letter.  
Please click HERE for the Chinese translation.  
 
Lord Byng Symphony Orchestra Concert  

The Lord Byng Symphony Orchestra (LBSO) is pleased to present their first in-person concert in over two years on 
Thursday, April 28th at 7:00pm.  Solos will be featured by Francis Sadleir and Ken Hung.  The concert is free of charge.  All 
are welcome to attend. 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/lord-byng/About-Us/Publications/Documents/Not%20Returning%20To%20Byng%202022-2023.pdf
mailto:jlchung@vsb.bc.ca
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/lord-byng/Families/Grad%20Parent%20Page/Documents/sbfile/220414/Calendar%20of%20events%20for%20the%20Graduating%20Class%20of%202022.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/lord-byng/Families/Grad%20Parent%20Page/Documents/sbfile/220120/Grad%20Fundraising%20Appeal.pdf
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/lord-byng/Families/Grad%20Parent%20Page/Documents/sbfile/220121/Chinese%20Grad%20Fundraising%20Appeal%202022_2.pdf
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Choir Wins Gold at Kiwanis Festival 

Please join us in celebrating our Choir Program at the Vancouver Kiwanis 
Festival 2022! 
All three groups: Junior Chamber Choir, Senior Choir and Senior Chamber 
Choir were awarded Gold (Superior standing) at the Vancouver Kiwanis 
Festival on Friday at the Massey Theatre! 

 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parents of French 8 Seeking Chaperones  
SEEKING CHAPERONES for Vancouver International Children’s Festival   
 
We will be taking students in French 8 to the Vancouver International Children’s Festival on Wednesday June 1st, 2022 
(11:45 am – 3 pm). We are looking for Parent chaperones to accompany us. If you have a flexible work schedule and 
would like to join us, please contact me at pvioli@vsb.bc.ca. Come have fun!  
In your email, please include the name of your child and their French 8 teacher. Thank you!   
 
Byng Athletics  

Track and Field  

   
 

 
Congratulations to the team for two successful competitions in League Meet #1 and #2. There will be two more 
qualifying meets, League Meet #3 and #4. It isn't too late to join. We are still looking for students (all grades, all events, 
and all abilities)! 
 
The track and field schedule for next week is as follows: 
 
Tuesday, April 19th-Morning practice for high jump and hurdles only (7:45 am, Main Gym). 

mailto:pvioli@vsb.bc.ca
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*Meeting Monday changed to Tuesday at Lunch in the Main Gym (this is mandatory). 
 
Also, Tuesday practice after school (3:30 pm at Camosun Park). 
 
*Wednesday, April 20th-Time Trials, Measurements, and Relay Practice (3:30 pm to 5 pm UBC Rashpal Dhillon Track). 
This is a mandatory practice for all team members! 
 
Thursday-Speed and Relays (afternoon Fit Time, Main Gym). 
Contact Mr. Jack if you have any questions at bjack@vsb.bc.ca 
 

Counselling Department Update  

A to Gr – Ms. Boyd   aboyd@vsb.bc.ca 
Gs to L – Ms. Radic  jradic@vsb.bc.ca 
M to Te – Ms. Smith  msmith@vsb.bc.ca 
Tf to Z  – Ms. Birsan ibirsan@vsb.bc.ca     
  
Blush 
Counsellors have invited Blush with VCH to come and present to our grade 8s, 9s and 10s.  The presentations are 
happening mostly during Fit time. The topics are: Healthy relationships, Safer sexy and Media Literacy.  We are already 
seeing many of our students engage, learn, and develop these important concepts.  We are excited to support them and 
be part of their learning.  

BYNG ARTS INFO  

New Applicants to the Program    
We have completed our intake of new students at the Grade 7 coming into Grade 8 level. If additional space becomes 
available at the Grade 9 to Grade 12 levels, we will contact students on our waitlist. We continue to review our overall 
numbers for each grade and will make subsequent offers if additional spaces become available.     
   
Intake for next year will begin in the Fall. Please visit our website for the most up to date 
information: http://byng2.vsb.bc.ca/byngarts/      
 
BYNG ARTS GALA – May 12th, 5-8pm at the Roundhouse Community Centre 
Theme: Spring Tea Party 
Each year the Byng Arts program holds an art celebration at the Roundhouse Community Centre. This has been an online 
affair the last two years, however, with the changes in Covid restrictions we are excited to return to the Roundhouse on 
May 12th.   
 
The event will be a sit-down event with performances and games as well as a costume contest and snacks.  It will not be 
a dance as we feel that it is important to continue to be as safe as possible with our activities.  
  
Doors open at 4:30 and the event begins formally at 5:00 with performances followed by light snacks. Performances, 
games and other activities are currently being planned by student council so stay tuned. We will have a costume contest 
so time to start planning your ideas. 
 
If you missed signing up, please send a note to student council by this Friday: 
byngartstudentcouncil@gmail.com 
 
Sign Up to Perform at the Gala – Deadline is Friday. 

mailto:bjack@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:aboyd@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:jradic@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:msmith@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:ibirsan@vsb.bc.ca
http://byng2.vsb.bc.ca/byngarts/
mailto:byngartstudentcouncil@gmail.com
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Calling all performers!!! Use the attached form below or on Teams and sign up to perform.  We are looking for singers 
and performers, actors and musicians, to step up and help us celebrate the talent and creativity of Byng Arts.  Solo acts, 
dance numbers, jazz ensembles, string quartets, and so many more possibilities await. 
 
Sign up to let us know that you are interested by this Friday. 
 
Click here to sign up to perform: https://forms.gle/eQBAPnLKNNsxV7ZB9 
 
Parent Volunteers Needed 
Calling all parents!! We could use your help at the Gala. Let us know you are able to help by filling out the form below. 
We will contact you and invite you to a planning meeting to provide further details of jobs and timing: 
 
Use the attached form below to sign up to volunteer: 
 
PARENT VOLUNTEER SIGN UP 
 
Byng Arts Passport: passport.lordbyng.net    
The Byng Arts Passport site is back in action. Remember that you need another 5 events before the end of this 
semester.  Get out and celebrate the arts and send in your evidence. 
 
Here are two new opportunities to unlock: 

 
STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS   
Student council meets every Thursdays on Teams and in face to face in room A223.  Everyone is welcome, use the link 
below to go to the Student Council Channel and start to get involved: STUDENT COUNCIL ON TEAMS   
 
Meeting Details: April 7, 2022  
Gala: Theme Tea Party. This year’s gala is coming up on May 12 at the Round House Community Centre! Just as a 
reminder, our theme is a spring-themed tea party (think: Alice in Wonderland). If you would like to volunteer your time 
to help the behind-the-scenes gala planning, come by the Art Room on Tuesdays and Thursdays at lunch or email us, dm 
us on Instagram, or talk to one of the execs in person!  
 
We reviewed activities to replace the dance (still too early with Covid to have such a high contact/energy activity) and 
plan out the timeline (4:30 to 8:30), and explore ideas for food. Very exciting – costume contest is a definite so get 
started. 
 
Scavenger Hunt – stay tuned for more info 
 

https://forms.gle/eQBAPnLKNNsxV7ZB9
https://forms.office.com/r/Jz0dm69Jfa
http://passport.lordbyng.net/
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/channel/19%3a23116d8f7c5446fd8b43fbca0cdece3a%40thread.tacv2/Student%2520Council%2520Channel?groupId=0f991a6a-610f-435e-92af-4cad2f2e7c25&tenantId=0b8a2e58-7b30-4a08-bab7-d75559e0e3a5
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Contact council on Teams or Instagram (@byngartstudentcouncil)    
 
ART OPPORTUNITIES 
  
Message from WAVAM: QUEER & TRANS FOLKS — GET YOUR CRAFT KITS NOW! 
Recognition 2022 – A Love Letter to The Queer and Trans Community 
In previous years WAVAW’s Meaningful Inclusion Project has published our Recognition zines to highlight trans and 
queer stories and art, centering our journeys to healing and justice in the face of sexualized violence. This year, instead of 
a zine, we invite trans and queer survivors and friends to join us in making arts and crafts as a celebration of our 
creativity, resiliency, and our capacity for joy. 
Participants in this year’s Recognition will have a craft kit of their choice mailed to them and can create whatever they 
want in keeping with this year’s theme, “a love letter to community.” We chose this theme so that trans and queer folks 
can express and embody the love and joy they feel for the trans and queer community through art. Participants can 
create their masterpiece at their own pace in the comforts of their home and are welcome to join us for a virtual craft-
together event on May 5th where we can connect with each other while working on our pieces. 
The crafts created during this activity will be virtually showcased on WAVAW’s website on May 17th for the International 
Day Against Homophobia, Transphobia, and Biphobia. Participants can ‘submit’ their crafts to the showcase by taking a 
picture or video of their creation, along with a description of their piece. If enough participants are interested, we can 
also arrange for a small gallery to display your pieces in the community. Instructions for how to ‘submit’ your piece for 
the showcase will be included in craft kits when they are mailed out. 
Sign up for our Recognition Craft Activity by clicking this link—registration will close April 29 
 
Arts Club Theatre Musical Theatre Intensive  
Applications are now open for the summer of 2022! Apply by April 20.  
Aimed at young artists (ages 12–19) with a passion for singing, dancing, and acting.  Emphasizing process over product, 
guiding students through voice, dance, and acting techniques that can consistently be applied outside of our program, 
we give students the skills to be authentic and expressive on any stage they play.  
  
“Our aim is to move beyond teaching kids how to sing and dance as we ask them to put aside their fears, believe in 
themselves, and act (on and off the stage) with passion and integrity”.  
PROGRAM LOCATIONS AND DATES  

BMO Theatre Centre (Vancouver) 
Junior Program for ages 12–16 
July 19–30, 2022 
Tue–Sat, 10 AM–4 PM 
$595 (plus GST)  
  

BMO Theatre Centre (Vancouver) 
Senior Program for ages 15–19 
August 2–20, 2022 
Tue–Sat, 10 AM–5 PM 
$865 (plus GST)  
  

  
MORE INFO  
 

https://www.instagram.com/byngartstudentcouncil/?hl=en
https://www.wavaw.ca/get-your-craft-kits-now/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSceEoqr9JtfaVptGXvy4LIPO66NUgzlNjgGDprLie-IKIWG8w/viewform
https://artsclub.com/education/musical-theatre-intensive?vgo_ee=%2BG9uGaKqiP%2B23HL3L1bop7lCnO62%2BtosOSIPFs19F8o%3D#about

